
CHIPPEWA TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MINUTES 
of the 

MARCH 12, 2025 
AGENDA MEETING 

 
 

The Chippewa Township Board of Supervisors held their monthly Agenda Meeting on 
Wednesday, March 12, 2025, at 10 a.m.  Present were Chairman Dan Woodske, Supervisor Bryan 
Wright, Supervisor Jim Bouril, Manager Mark Taylor, Recreation Director/Assistant Manager 
Lauren Doyle, Code Enforcement Officer Dawna Pella, and Administrative Assistant Cindy Clark. 
 
Chairman Dan Woodske brought the meeting to order. 
 
 

VISITORS 
 
Police Chief Hermick, Road Foreman Eric Chaffee, Matt Steklachick, and Annette Ice attended. 
 
 

MANAGER 
 

Township Manager Mark Taylor had the following items for discussion or action: 
 

1. Quotes for Screening Around Dumpster Pad at Wright Fields (Turf Field Area):  
 

Mark Taylor said this is out in the open on the corner near the port-a-johns.  He 
said they have looked into options ranging from to $4,510 to $12,300.  He asked 
the Supervisors to go over these options prior to next week’s meeting.  There was 
a discussion and there were a few questions from the Supervisors on this. 

 

2. Quote for Sign at The Point (The Digital Sign Portion is COSTARS Price):  
 

Manager Taylor and Lauren Doyle came up with some ideas for the sign.  These 
were forwarded to the Supervisors yesterday to look over. He said they are open 
to other ideas, as these plans are not set in stone at this point.  One option is to 
create the shape of the rock there.  He said electric is already located in that area. 
The plan fits our criteria & rules. He said there will be landscaping around the rock.    
  

 3. Quote for New Street Sweeper:  
 

Manager Taylor said our street sweeper was used when purchased.  That was at 
least 25 years ago.  He said employees have been fixing it and putting parts into it 
to keep it going.  Supervisor Wright had a few questions regarding financing, costs 
& fees.   Chairman Woodske asked if there is a fee for paying off a new one early, 
and he was told there is not. Eric Chaffee made comments and answered 
questions. He explained why he feels the Pelican brand would be a good one for 
the Township to purchase.   
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 4. Department Reports: 
   
 

A. Police: 
   Written report submitted 3/11/2025. 

Chief Hermick spoke about various reimbursements for the Police 
Department and explained how these work.    

 
B. Street: 

   Written report submitted 3/11/2025.  No additional comments. 
 
  C. Recreation: 
   Written report submitted on 3/11/2025.  

Lauren Doyle said that summer camp registrations are really taking off this 
year.  She also said that this year the Township Easter egg hunt will include 
a sensory-sensitive category, as she was asked if this could be done.  It will 
be at the same location, but at a later time.  It will be capped at 30 children. 
She added that the lot by Field 7 at Wright Fields is being expanded.   

 
  D. Code Enforcement: 
   Written report submitted on 3/11/2025.  No additional comments. 
 
  E. Sanitary Authority: 
   Written report submitted on 3/11.2025.  No additional comments. 
 
  F. Finance: 
   Written report submitted on 3/11/2025.  No additional comments. 
     
 
 

SUPERVISORS’ BUSINESS 
 
None. 
 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
With nothing further to come before the Board, the agenda meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
 
 
____________________________________  ____________________________________ 
Secretary      Chairman 


